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Comments on Feasibility Study for a Bus Transit lane on Canberra Avenue

Thank you for the opportunity to express my opinion on the feasibility study into the bus transit lane on Canberra Ave. I live in a Narrabundah prefab house so I am only a few hundred metres from Canberra Ave.  

TAMS should be congratulated on considering this proposal as the existing morning peak hour traffic will only get worse as the population increases. It is hoped that there is good co-operation with NSW RTA & park & ride facilities are factored in for the future on both sides of the ACT/NSW border. A fully integrated transport plan with NSW is needed. Strategic transport planning decisions taken now will prevent future problems. As has been seen many times in Canberra’s history a temporary cheap short term option fobs the problem off to the transport users & planners of the future.  

I have noticed recently the increased noise from trucks breaking as they stop at the Nyrang St/ Canberra Ave lights. The trucks are heading to Fyshwick markets, Australia Post and the warehouses on Mildura St. We are fortunate that the trees planted to screen the prefabs to prevent their being viewed from the road are now mature. See attached aerial photo from 1955. They now provide a noise buffer for the Canberra Ave traffic noise. I notice that trees on the median strip will be removed / relocated. I trust smaller evergreen trees be planted to further dampen the traffic noise.  

As the existing bike path to Queanbeyan is on the Fyshwick side of Canberra Ave it is hoped that it is kept on this side and is segregated from Canberra Ave. This bike path, from Queanbeyan, should make its way to the Kingston Foreshore and then Bowen Drive. The cheap option of having the bike path on Canberra Ave will be a mistake/ dangerous as the one on Northbourne Ave. 

A Red Rapid bus stop on Canberra Ave should be placed so pedestrians can access the shops via a keyhole street & loop streets such as Euroka/ Anembo Streets. A pathway of concrete or bitumen should be made so the bus stop is wheel-chair accessible. This will make the stop mid-way in the prefabs and so central to most of the population. The existing Red Rapid bus stop at the markets is too far away from Narrabundah residences. 

